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  June was a big month for Monroe 
County Master Gardeners. A good 
turnout enjoyed the MG Garden Walk 
with tours of three gardens at Hilltop 
Garden-Nature Center. Young members 
of the new Junior Master Gardener 
program used a slide show to describe 
their gardening efforts and new 
knowledge and helpful gardening apps 
for your smart phones; Linda Heath and 
Bob Baird took us back to Elizabethan 
times in the Shakespeare Garden; and 
host-members answered questions and 
pointed out highlights of the shade 
garden, where most members remained 
afterward to enjoy their lunches under 
the cool branches. 
 

  Less than a week later 6 members of 
the MCMGA were fortunate to attend 
the vey well planned 2016 Purdue 
Master Gardener State Conference at 
Purdue. This writer and Maren Claus, 
Mary Cusack, Eryn Cusack, Vicky St. 
Myers, and scholarship winner Ada 
Simmons enjoyed it immensely. We 
were joined by MCMGA members Susan 
and Don Sachjen who were there to 
represent Greene County. It was exciting 
to be present at the banquet when the 
brochure highlighting native plants at 
the Monroe County Courthouse took 
the 3rd place Search for Excellence 
Award. The garden of native plants on 
the northeast corner of the Courthouse 
was a collaborative effort on the part of 
Sandy Belth, Al Cooper, Eryn Cusack, 
Mary Cusack, Shari Frank, Abe Morris, 
and Robin Roth.  The brochure featuring 
artwork by Eryn Cusack is outstanding. 
Then just moments later Mary Cusack 
heard her own name called ς 3rd place 

Member news 
in the photo contest. Congratulations 
again to those winners! In a word, the 
2016 state conference was a resounding 
success.  
 

  In lieu of a state conference in 2017, 
our own association will be hosting a day 
long tour. Stay tuned! In the meantime, 
save this date so you can join the fun at 
the next state conference - June 7-9, 
2018 in Danville, IN, an easy drive to 
Hendricks County. In the warm days 
ahead, spend some time indoors to go 
online and check out our Facebook 
scene where you can learn about native 
bees ς yes, native bees ς then get ready 
for 2018 by checking out Hendricks 
County where you can learn how 
Pittsburgh is dealing with the noxious 
knotweed. Hmm. Honeysuckle, anyone?  
 

  The next general meeting is July 20 at 
the demo garden. See you there for a 
fun time of working together and 
creating an educational experience for 
visitors! 

              
  -  Evelyn Harrell,  

MCMGA President 
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  "When transplanting trees or shrubs into landscapes, amend the 

backfill soil with organic matter." 

 

The Myth of Soil Amendments: 

 

 

 

  Of all the fictions that abound in popular horticultural, none is 

as deceptive as this one.  It stems from the old adage to "dig a 

five dollar hole for a fifty cent plant." Adding organic matter to 

a planting hole appears to be a promising step towards 

achieving that five dollar hole.  It seems logical that steer 

manure, peat moss, compost, etc. would improve poor soils by 

increasing aeration, nutritional value, and water holding 

capacity.  And it does - in the immediate vicinity of the planting 

hole.  Eventually, amended planting holes will have negative 

consequences to plant health.  To understand why, it's 

necessary to examine plant physiology and soil water relations.  

  Let's say you have incorporated the recommended 25-50% 

organic matter to your backfill.  (Remember that an ideal soil 

contains 5% organic matter by volume.)  The initial results are 

positive; roots grow vigorously in this ideal environment as 

long as irrigation is provided.  But what happens when these 

roots encounter the interface between the planting hole and 

the native soil?  Native soil contains fewer available nutrients, 

is more finely textured and is less aerated.  Roots react much in 

the same way as they do in containers:  they circle the edge of 

the interface and grow back into that more hospitable 

environment of the planting hole.  The roots do not establish in 

the native soil, eventually resulting in reduced growth rates 

and hazard status as crown growth exceeds root ball diameter.   

  Soil water movement is problematic as well.  Amended 

backfill has markedly different characteristics than surrounding 

native soil; it is more porous and water will wick away to the 

finer-textured native soil.  In the summer, moisture within the 

planting hole will be depleted by the plant but not replaced by 

water held more tightly in the native soil. This results in water 

stress to the plant unless the planting hole is kept irrigated, a 

costly and often unrealistic practice.  During wet seasons water 

will move quickly through the amended soil only to be held 

back by the more slowly draining native soil.  The resulting 

bathtub effect, wherein water accumulates in the planting 

hole, floods the roots and eventually kills the plant. 

  Finally, all organic material eventually decomposes.  If you've 

incorporated one quarter or one half organic matter by volume, 

within a few years you will have a sunken garden in your 

landscape.  This only exacerbates the flooding problem during 

wet conditions.  

  No scientific studies to date show any measurable benefit of 

soil amendment except in containerized plant production.  

Plants grown in native soil consistently showed better root 

establishment and more vigorous growth.  Only one study 

reported no negative effects of amending soil with organic 

matter - but there were no benefits, either.  When you consider 

the cost of materials and labor needed to incorporate soil 

amendments, it's difficult to justify the practice.  

  This outdated practice is still required in the specifications of 

architects, landscapers, and other groups associated with 

landscape installation.  It is still recommended by garden 

centers and gardening articles.  And there is a multi-million 

dollar soil amendment industry that has little interest in 

debunking this myth.  As responsible green industry 

professionals, we need to recognize and avoid non-sustainable 

management practices.    

Bottom line:   

ω  {ŜƭŜŎǘ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎƛǘŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ω  5ƻƴϥǘ ōŜ ŀƴ 

"enabler":  use native soils for backfill without amendment  

ω  Lƴ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜ ŎŀǎŜǎΣ replace the entire planting site with topsoil  

ω  aǳƭŎƘ ƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƻƻŘ ŎƘƛǇǎ ƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǘŜǊ-

holding material   

For more information, please visit Dr. Chalker-{ŎƻǘǘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜ 

at http://www.the informedgardener.com. 

- Linda Chalker-Scott, Ph.D. Extension Horticulturist and 

Associate Professor, Puyallup Research and Extension 

Center, Washington State University   

 

 

 

 

http://www.theinformedgardener.com/
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  a/aD! ǿŀǎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ оǊŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ά{ŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜέ 
contest at the State Master Gardener Conference on June 17 at 
West Lafayette, Indiana. The award was for the brochure entitled 
άaƻƴǊƻŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƻǳǊǘƘƻǳǎŜ DƻŜǎ bŀǘƛǾŜέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ǘƘŜ 
native garden located at the County Courthouse in Bloomington. 
 

  Master Gardeners Eryn Cusack and Shari Frank created the 
brochure with Shari doing the text research and Eryn illustrating the 
brochure. Help, guidance and support was given and appreciated 
from Amy Thompson (Extension Educator) and Todd Stevenson 
(Monroe County Stormwater Coalition). 
 

  An illustrated poster about the brochure was created and 
displayed at the State Conference and the brochure was available 
for everyone to look at and take a copy home. 
 

  Accepting the award at the Friday evening Awards dinner was 
Mary Cusack and Eryn Cusack. It was a special moment for Monroe 
County Master Gardeners and a feather in the cap for Monroe 
County as well! 
 

  The brochure may be viewed on the MCMGA website using the 
link: 
 

http://www.mcmga.net/newsletters/Courthouse_Goes_Native.pdf  
 

or, visit ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ άhƴ-[ƛƴŜ DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ [ƛƴƪǎέ ς 
άbŀǘƛǾŜ tƭŀƴǘǎέΦ 

- By Mary Cusack,  
      Director At Large 

 

 
 
 

 
  

Award received!!! 
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